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GREAT ADDINGTON C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Woodford Road, Great Addington, Kettering, Northants NN14 4BS 

www.greataddingtonprimary.org.uk 

 

NEWSLETTER 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Phew, what a week…….the weather has been hot, hot, hot and the activities have been 

literally one after the other!!  I am hoping that you are still standing, and have enough 

reserve to keep going for the last 4 days of term, next week!! 

Last Friday saw Sports Day at the playing field and it was so nice that so many of you 

were able to join us for a picnic in the hot sunshine!  The children did so well and showed 

their resilience and perseverence to not let the heat stop them doing their best. 

The Book Fair arrived on Monday in the playground and I know that lots of lucky 

children will have some beautiful new books to start their holiday break off in the right 

way. 

Deene Class visit to Gallones Ice-cream couldn’t have come on a 

better day and, lucky for us, they actually managed to bring back 

some samples before they melted 

they were gratefully received.  The 

children 

absolutely 

loved their 

afternoon 

Beach 

Party 

which was 

quickly planned to replace time 

out at the park.  We finished the day with a School Council 

arranged Art Display in the playground….I hope that you all 

have your children’s masterpieces in pride of place in your 

homes – they were so lovely.   

 

Tuesday was Lilford class’ turn for a day out – to Stanwick Lakes – they had a lovely 

time exploring and looking at mini-beasts and bugs and then also planned a Beach Party 

back at school – this was postponed to next week. 

 

CARE 

EXCELLENCE 

SUMMER 2: Issue 6 

‘Our love should not be just words and talk; it must be true love, which shows itself in action’. (1 John 

3:18) 

LOVE RESPECT FORGIVENESS 

15th July, 2022 
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Tuesday afternoon/evening was Disco – time.  

The children arrived in their finery – I hardly 

recognised some of them, and they danced the 

evening away!!  My feet were aching the next 

day, not sure about their’s but we had an 

amazing time and luckily no complaints from the 

neighbours!! 

Wednesday morning was a more sobering affair – The Leavers Service – guaranteed 

to cause tears, which it did, but also tears of laughter, listening to the children’s 

memories of their time at the school, along with many photographs shared of happy trips 

and experiences. 

Thursday we welcomed the Rotary Club to the school to surprise some of the children 

with special awards – it was lovely to see their faces when they were called up to accept 

their certificates and also spotted their parents hiding at the back of the playground.  

The children were all very deserving of their nominations. 
 

Thursday evening saw the key stage 2 Summer Show – what can I 

say?  I said at the end that I felt as though I had been watching a 

West End Production – proud is an under-statement – each and every 

child taking part put 100% into their performance, they were 

amazing, they showed skills we never knew they possessed and their 

determination to do their best and make us all proud bought a lump to 

my throat – I’m not sure who looked the most proud at the end, the 

children, the parents, myself or Mr Marshall who has put his heart 

and soul into getting the production ready over the past few weeks – a triumph!!! and 

made even more special as it is the first time the children have performed on stage for 

over 3 years! 
 

Today I have been escorting some children from different year groups to our Trust 

Sports Day at Spratton Hall – a brilliant chance for the children to compete against and 

mix with other children from schools within the Trust and such a beautiful venue, we 

thank the Trust for organising this event. 
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Today will be our year 6 children’s last day in school as years 5 and 6 depart on Monday 

for the Isle of Wight.  We know they will have a wonderful time on their long-awaited 

and well-deserved residential trip and we look forward to seeing all the photographs 

whilst they are away. 

I wish you all a lovely (hot!!) and restful weekend and thank you all so much for your 

support and co-operation which has made this week possible.    

 

Miss Birch, Headteacher 

 

 

DEENE CLASS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LILFORD CLASS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please could all Deene children bring a named carrier bag to school on 

Monday. 

 

Due to the hot weather next week, we plan to have lots of water play to 

keep cool!  Therefore, please could you send in a spare pair of clothes and a 

towel. 

Lilford Class are hoping to have their 

postponed Beach Party on Monday or Tuesday 

of next week. 

Please can they bring in their swimwear and 

a towel on Monday in readiness. 
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ROCKINGHAM CLASS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PSA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As Rockingham Class depart for the Isle of Wight 

on Monday, please can arrival be for 8.15 am with 

hand luggage and suitcase or travel bag.  All 

suitcases/travel bags will be transported 

separately to the Island, departing at 8.30 am.  

Children will not have access to these until arrival 

at the hotel.  Pocket money and medicines should be 

handed to Mrs Wykes and Mrs Jones.  All medicines 

should be cearly labelled with instructions. 

TOTAL OF 

£424.54 

Made at the  

SUMMER FETE 

Thank you for  the support 
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Celebrating our children’s successes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 IN OUR COMMUNITY 

     

 

 

 

5th Sunday after Trinity : Sunday 17th July, 2022 

 8.00 am Irthlingborough Holy Communion 

 9.15 am Little Addington Family Service 

 9.15 am Great Addington Holy Communion 

10.30 am Irthlingborough (also webcast) 
https://www.facebook.com/stpetersirthlingborough 

Holy Communion 

10.45 am Woodford Morning Prayer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday Worship 

 

Congratulations to 

ROSIE 

For dancing in a 

show for Michelle 

Randles School of Dance. 

(Good Luck Rosie 

dancing in Disneyland 

Paris in August!! 

https://www.facebook.com/stpetersirthlingborough
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